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Building Communities…Changing Lives





RAFT funds are available to households with a minor. CTI covers greater Lowell, Lawrence and Haverhill. 


ESG funds are only for people in shelter or living on the street in Lowell or Lawrence and who can provide a shelter letter or an agency letter documenting true homelessness.





AVAILABLE FUNDING RESOURCES





The Lowell Housing Authority currently has funding available for Lowell residents only. The funds come through the state Homeless Prevention Program, the Emergency Solutions Grant (ESG), 





The program provides financial assistance to eligible individuals and families living in Lowell to address short-term emergency rental and utility arrearages. To be eligible, applicants must be at 30% or below the area median income. 





For questions and further assistance, contact Mark Briere at 978-364-5350. The office is located at 350 Moody Street in Lowell.





The HCEC holds workshops every Monday through Friday at noon and on Wednesdays at 5 PM for people interested in applying for funds. There are two resources currently available. All potential applicants are asked to attend a workshop to get the process started. Workshops are also held in Lawrence on Tuesdays at 9 AM at Lawrence Community Action and in Haverhill on Thursdays at 9 AM at Haverhill Community Action. 





Veterans might also contact their veteran services specialist in their town and ask about funding for veterans. At HCEC the contact person to find out about veteran benefits is Roland Cartier at 978-654-5613.





Occasionally, St. Vincent de Paul through the local Catholic church also may provide funds. Each church policy is different. To be eligible, you must live in their diocese. You do not have to be a member of that church.
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FREE TAX RETURN PREPARATION





Once again this year CTI is teaming up with the Jeanne D’Arc Credit Union and the Mill242 Federal Credit Union to provide free tax return preparation for low income families and individuals. 





The scheduling of appointments will begin January 15. SAVE MONEY! Call 978-654-5676. 





Appointments will be held at three different locations.





At HCEC 17 Kirk Street, 1st Floor, across from Lowell High School. Appointments will be scheduled for Saturday mornings beginning February 6 and going through April 16 from 9 AM to noon. Appointments will also be held on Wednesday evenings from February 3 through April 13 from 5 PM to 8 PM.  Call in advance to schedule. Walk-ins may be accepted but with no guarantee of service. 





At MILLS42 Federal Credit Union on 83 Merrimac Street in Lowell from February 2 through April 10 on Monday, Tuesday, Thursday and Friday from 9 AM to 3 PM. Call 978-328-5100 to make an appointment. No walk-ins.





At Jeanne D’Arc Credit Union on 1 Tremont Place in Lowell. By appointment only. Call 978-323-4910. Appointments will be held every Saturday from 9 AM to noon from February 6 through April 9. Other appointment dates will be February 11,16,18,23 and 25; March 1,9,15,23, and 31. April 6 and 12. On week days the appointments will be held from 4 PM to 7 PM and on Saturdays from 9 AM to noon. 





WHAT TO BRING?





When you go to your appointment, you must bring an original or a very clear copy of a SSA issued replacement SS card for yourself and for every person that will be listed on the tax return. Elderly clients may bring their Medicare card in lieu of the SSA card.  You must also bring a photo identification of self and spouse; 1099-HC Proof of health Insurance form, or Mass Health/Medicare cards or 1095-A Form; W-2, 1098 or 1099-Misc forms; Proof of all other income; proof of childcare you paid (including provider’s ID number); child custody agreements and/or divorce decree.











 











 






















































































How to Receive Your Free Credit Report*


Every consumer is entitled to one FREE credit report per year from each of the three major credit bureaus: Equifax, TransUnion and Experian. Consumers can either receive all three reports at once or stagger them throughout the year.


A credit report contains information on where you live. How you pay your bills, and whether you’ve been sued, arrested or filed for bankruptcy. Nationwide consumer reporting companies sell the information in your report to creditors, insurers, employers and other businesses that use it to evaluate your applications for credit, insurance, employment or renting a home.


The Better Business Bureau receives many complaints from consumers who use web sites found on the Internet or heard on TV to receive their free credit report. Most consumers allege they were automatically enrolled in a credit reporting service for a fee or they were charged for their ‘free’ credit report. The Better Business Bureau recommends visiting � HYPERLINK "http://www.AnnualCreditReport.com" �www.AnnualCreditReport.com� to receive your free credit report. You must provide your name, address, date of birth and Social Security number in order to receive your report. Consumers can also receive their free credit report by calling toll free 1-877-322-8228.


It is important to receive your credit report once a year to check for any suspicious activity or any inaccuracies.


*Source: Better Business Bureau


Want to work on rebuilding your credit? Call Gladys at 978-654-5673 or visit � HYPERLINK "http://www.ctifamilyfinance.org" �www.ctifamilyfinance.org� 





BEDFORD GREEN APARTMENTS Housing for Veterans


Construction will be completed in June. To fill out an application for Bedford Green and for VASH tenant based vouchers, contact Cheryl Coviello at 781-687-3521. Chronically homeless veterans over 55 are the priority. Applications are not available to be picked up. If you contact Ms. Coviello, you will schedule an appointment and fill out the application with her staff at the Bedford VA Medical Center. You may be placed on a waiting list.
































 











If you would like to post any upcoming events, please let us know.


Child Care Application Workshop		Every Monday from 11 AM to Noon at 17 Kirk Street in the resource center. Registration not required. 


Foreclosure Prevention		Workshops are held periodically. Contact 978-970-0600 x2


Employment and Training		1st and 3rd Wednesdays 10AM -11 AM


To register for a workshop, call 978-654-6691.


Financial/Smart Tenant Workshops conducted each day at noon and on Wednesdays at 5 PM for those clients applying for financial assistance.  Workshops will be held in Lawrence at Lawrence Community Action every Tuesday at 9 AM. 305 Essex Street. Call 978-681-4905 to pre-register. Similar workshops will be held at Haverhill Community Action Thursdays beginning August at 9 AM. Pre-register by calling Haverhill Community Action 978-373-1971.


Free legal Advice, 4th Wednesday of each month. The opportunity to meet with a legal services attorney. You must sign up in advance by contacting the Housing Consumer Education Center at 978-459-0551. 





Subsidized Housing Workshops		Feb 3	11 AM (English)


		Feb 17   Wed. 11 AM (Spanish);   


GED Classes—Ongoing Enrollment:  Contact Mike at 978-654-5724.


Veteran’s Benefits Workshop On Wed. Feb 10 from 1o AM to 2 PM at Archambault Towers 657 Merrimack Street in Lowell and Wednesday Feb 24 from noon to 10AM to 2 PM at Bishop Markham on South Street                              Contact Roland Cartier, Veteran’s Specialist at 978-654-5613





Smart Tenant Workshops are also conducted in Salem every Thursday at 10AM at 104 Lafayette Street at North Shore Community Development.. A Subsidized Housing Workshop follows at the same address at 11 AM. To register, call 978-219-5384.


 





NEARLISTINGS.ORG is a service provided by CTI whereby landlords and tenants can hook up. Landlords have access to the site in order to post new apartment listings for Sec. 8 or non-Sec. 8 clients. Tenants can go and search for an apartment that suits their specific needs.  NEARLISTINGS.ORG is a convenient way to browse for affordable apartments and make contact with landlords eager to rent. NEARLISTINGS is easily accessible on line





.





Upcoming CTI Events





�
�
jan 2016�
�
S�
M�
T�
W�
T�
F�
S�
�
�
�
�
�
�
1�
2�
�
3�
4�
5�
6�
7�
8�
9�
�
10�
11�
12�
13�
14�
15�
16�
�
17�
18�
19�
20�
21�
22�
23�
�
24�
25�
26�
27�
28�
29�
30�
�
�
�
feb 2016�
�
S�
M�
T�
W�
T�
F�
S�
�
31�
1�
2�
3�
4�
5�
6�
�
7�
8�
9�
10�
11�
12�
13�
�
14�
15�
16�
17�
18�
19�
20�
�
21�
22�
23�
24�
25�
26�
27�
�
28�
29�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�


















�
�
march 2016�
�
S�
M�
T�
W�
T�
F�
S�
�
�
�
1�
   2�
3�
4�
5�
�
6�
7�
8�
9�
10�
11�
12�
�
13�
14�
15�
16�
17�
18�
19�
�
20�
21�
22�
23�
24�
25�
26�
�
27�
28�
29�
30�
31�
�
�
�





































































